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The UN birthed in 1945 the Dragons seat of global power. 

    

The UN was formed from the 2nd Trumpet of Revelations “WW2” (1938 – 1945) the birthing of the 
United Nations was in 1945 to replace the failed “League of Nations”, this was to become the 

Dragons seat of global power for the end times.  

 

Article: 

 

 
United Nations Charter is Signed in San Francisco (1945) 

For most of its history, the United Nations has been very controversial. Some countries proclaim that 

it has too much power over international law, while others state that it doesn’t use what power it does 
have effectively enough. The idea behind an international collective organization has been around for 

a very long time. In fact, if you look as far back as the Bronze age you’ll find that Kings and Pharaohs 

and other rulers were almost all interested in bringing the world under one banner, though usually 
militaristically instead of through diplomacy. In the 1400s, Francisco de Vitoria, often called the 

early father of International Law, suggested a collective world government that would oversee human 

rights and other international laws. 

 
The first true attempt at a peaceful world congress of a sort was in 1943, when the International 

Peace Congress was held for the first time. However, it broke apart 10 years later after Europe and 

the United States both re-engaged in warfare. 
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A Meeting of the entire UN. UNSC.org 

 

In the late 19th centuries, several organizations were born that were meant to create connections 
between nations. The most well-known organization that was created during this early time period 

was the Red Cross. By the start of the first World War, there were almost 450 cross-border 

international organizations. It wasn’t until the 1920s that there another attempt at a World 

government of sorts. This was the so-called League of Nations. It existed until 1945, but was almost 
entirely ineffective, and fell apart once Hitler and his allies decided they wanted to take over the 

World and kill anyone who wasn’t exactly like them. It was also completely ignored by the United 

States, despite being the brainchild of Woodrow Wilson, the President at the time. 
 

In 1941, after the League of Nations had proven incapable of preventing another World War, the 

United Nations charter was first drafted. It would be debated and altered over the course of the next 
four years. After World War II ended, the need for an international organization was once more 

apparent, and the charter that had been negotiated between 51 different nations, was finalized. 

 

On June 26, 1945 in San Francisco, the United Nations charter was signed by 50 of the 51 founding 
nations (Poland wouldn’t sign for another two months). Unlike the League of Nations, the United 

Nations has been at least somewhat successful, if only for the fact that it has been recognized by 

almost the entire world as having at least some oversight over international law. 
 

 
 

The Signing of the UN Charter June 26, 1945. UN History 
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The objectives of the United Nations, as given by that original charter, are to maintain international 

peace, promote human rights, create a peaceful environment that fosters social and economic 

international development, spread equality, and provide humanitarian aid. Despite all that, there 
have been many criticisms of the United Nations. It may very well be a good idea, but the 

organization itself has been very ineffective at times in actually carrying out the objectives written 

down on its charter. War has been almost constant since the end of the second World War, and there 
have been several government-sponsored mass killings (i.e. genocides) that have gone almost entirely 

unanswered by the UN. Most often, the biggest debate at the UN during times of one of the massacres 

is whether or not to call the massacre a genocide or not. Human rights activists often criticise the UN 
for being completely ineffective when the world really needs it. In the end, however, the UN still 

exists. And criticisms aside, it has often provided a method for countries to diplomatically solve 

problems that might have otherwise led to violent conflict. 

 
See: https://historycollection.com/today-history-united-nations-charter-signed-san-francisco-1945/  

 

The UN is an intergovernmental Organization for international cooperation at a global level, it has 

been corrupted from the inside since its inception in 1945. The UN now pursues its own agendas, and 
laws pushing them upon the nations through UN membership, such as agenda 2021 and 2030 the 

intentional complete control of human society. The UN has taken upon itself as a seat of power, to 

organize the political structure and running of nations finances, immigration, world trade, world 

health, anti-hate speech, human rights, world security the environment and even what people should 
eat. The UN is made up of unelected officials that hold powerful positions of influence across the 

nations, its where nations vote on issues not populations of nations. So, if the top few heads of nations 

are corrupted so will their votes and decisions through the UN, this effects billions. The Covid 19 

scripted mandates issued through the UN have been a great example of this control.  

You have the Vatican with its own delegation at the UN along with the IMF representing the banker 

families and corporate interests, it’s like a mafia gang of elites running the show under the guise of 

international concerns. In a fallen world as the Bible indicates you have one that deceives the nations 

Satan whom holds the Kingdoms of this world at ransom. The elites of this world are well known to 
worship Lucifer the fallen one with many secret society occult organizations such as the Freemasons, 

Jesuits, Illuminati Cabal (conspiracy?), Bohemian Grove, Knights of Malta, the Bilderbergers, 

London Bankers Mile, Vatican City State and the Washington DC Corporation Military complex the 
US government. There is no power over nations in this natural fallen world until Christ returns, unless 

Satan is at its helm, with his evil agenda’s. As the Bible states the thief comes to steal, destroy and kill 

in John 10:10. It makes one wonder for instance why the USA has been in constant wars for 200 
years. The UN charter was originally signed and sealed in the corrupt banker run USA in San 

Francisco in 1945. 

Rev 12:9  So the great dragon was cast out, that serpent of old, called the Devil and Satan, who 

deceives the whole world; he was cast to the earth, and his angels were cast out with 

him. (NKJV) 

Isa 14:16-17  "Those who see you will gaze at you, And consider you, saying: 'Is this the man 

who made the earth tremble, Who shook kingdoms, Who made the world as a wilderness And 

destroyed its cities, Who did not open the house of his prisoners?'  (NKJV) 

 

Isa 14:12  "How you are fallen from heaven, O Lucifer, son of the morning! How you are cut 

down to the ground, You who weakened the nations!  (NKJV) 

 

https://historycollection.com/today-history-united-nations-charter-signed-san-francisco-1945/
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When Jesus was tempted by the devil at the end of his 40-day fast Satan showed Him the kingdoms of 

this world in a vision. All the kingdoms were under his control delivered to the devil from the fall in 

Eden. The devil then offered them to Christ if He would bow down and worship him. Even today in 
this fallen world Lucifer the Devil is behind the Holy Roman Empire (Vatican Rev 17, Dan 2). The 

Devil works through and controls the Babylonian systems this is the elitist organisations of this world 

that govern over the nations through the UN, the monetary systems, the IMF, World Banks and 
Federal Reserves. Satan is full of greed, deception, confusion, oppression, control, chaos, murder, 

stealing, destruction, perversion, lies, gluttony and idolatry, he is behind all manner of evil in this 

fallen world. 

 

Satan showing Jesus his fallen Kingdoms 

The UN is no exception to the rule, Satan sits as the head influence over this powerful dominating 

organisation that hates Christians. Sid Roth in 2001 on “Its Supernatural” spoke with two UN insiders 
who were at secret UN meeting discussing the UN’s number one problem “Christians” whom they 

hated and wanted to eradicate; see link below at 12 mins in. Christianity is the UN’s number one 

enemy the whore of Babylon the corrupt Vatican (Rev 17) an anti-Pentecostal Christian organisation 
that also hates true Christians, is heavily involved in the UN. The UN today is also made up of one 

third Muslim nations whom also persecute and kill Christians. The UN is no friend of Gods they want 

to eradicate God from amongst men, to get rid of all resistance to their Luciferian plans.  

There are now new laws coming forth from the Un “anti-hate speech” laws, anti Islamophobia this is 

being spear headed by Turkey and Pakistan (Muslim nations). These new laws have been in process 
now since 2019 and the Christchurch Muslim massacre in New Zealand. This new law now pushed by 

the UN is to control people’s speech (anti gospel preaching) to strip all of God given freedoms, that 

you cannot speak out against those ruling over you, this is a mark of the beast/Dragon law. This gives 
us a grand insight into why this is truly the seat of Satan the UN is antichrist in nature it promotes the 

global “New World Order” an ancient Babylonian concept.  

See: NEW WORLD ORDER – What You Need to Know! | Gary Kah: https://youtu.be/8E5S34O5ESs  

See “United Nations Strategy and plan of action on hate speech”: 

https://www.un.org/en/genocideprevention/documents/UN%20Strategy%20and%20PoA%20on%20H

ate%20Speech_Guidance%20on%20Addressing%20in%20field.pdf  

Many of the world’s leaders the Kings of the earth as of 2022, are caught up in deception (Unclean 
frog spirits go out to the kings of the earth Rev 16:3), lies, bribery, occultic practices, organisations, 

paedophilia, slavery, prostitution and all sorts of Satanic worship rituals invoking dark sinister 

influences. This increased deception around the world has happened especially since 2009 (6th bowl, 
6th Trumpet) when the Euphrates River first began drying up as Obama the beast of Rev 13:1-10 first 

appeared on the world scene the 44th US president. Since 2009 Obama has been sowing his deceptive 

https://youtu.be/8E5S34O5ESs
https://www.un.org/en/genocideprevention/documents/UN%20Strategy%20and%20PoA%20on%20Hate%20Speech_Guidance%20on%20Addressing%20in%20field.pdf
https://www.un.org/en/genocideprevention/documents/UN%20Strategy%20and%20PoA%20on%20Hate%20Speech_Guidance%20on%20Addressing%20in%20field.pdf


“THE BOOK OF REVELATION UNSEALED”  
Chapter 10A 

 

5 
 

policies into the earth to destroy it, he is the “lawless one” of 2 Thess 2:8, to be exposed and 

destroyed by God at His return. 

Rev 16:12-14   Then the sixth angel poured out his bowl on the great river Euphrates, and its 

water was dried up (2009 onwards), so that the way of the kings from the east (Islamic) might be 

prepared. And I saw three unclean spirits like frogs coming out of the mouth of the dragon (UN 

/Elites/ a third of UN is also Muslim), out of the mouth of the beast (Obama a Muslim), and out of 

the mouth of the false prophet (Erdogan a Muslim). For they are spirits of demons, performing 

signs, which go out to the kings of the earth and of the whole world, to gather them to the battle 

of that great day of God Almighty. (NKJV) 

 

Dan 8:25  "Through his (Rev 13:1-10 beast) cunning (policies) He shall cause deceit to prosper 

under his rule; And he shall exalt himself in his heart. He shall destroy many in their prosperity. 

He shall even rise against the prince of princes; But he shall be broken without human 

means.  (NKJV) 

2Th 2:8  And then the lawless one will be revealed, whom the Lord will consume with the breath 

of His mouth and destroy with the brightness of His coming.  (NKJV) 

 

Prophetic dream about Obama from 2008: 

Tomi Arayoni a negro USA Prophet from UK 20:2:22 on “Its Supernatural Sid Roth”: 

He had a dream before Obama came into power in 2008 where he saw the then candidate Obama 

(2008). Obama walked into a kitchen area and pours himself a bowl of cereal and he says “I’m 

going to be the president of the United States of America and people are going to vote for me, they 

are going to let me in. I will then put policies (cunning deception) into the earth that are going to 

destroy the earth forever and I’m going to get away with it because I’m black”. Then he awoke from 

the dream terrified he remembered his father asked him “who is going to win the presidency? and 
Tomi said “Obama”. A few years later Tomi than had another dream he was in the same kitchen this 

time he had a knock on the door and this time it was Donald Trump, Donald then said “Can you 

thank the Church of American for making me the 45th President of America”. 

James Goll prophetic dream April 2020: 

 In 2020 another USA Prophet saw Satan’s end times Manuel for Global warfare. It began with a 7th 
chapter highlighted as “Global pandemic” chapter 6 was “fear - people to be ruled by fear” then  

chapter 8 was “Global economic collapse”. There were 12 chapters he did not see the last four 

chapters what they were.  

(This was all under Obamas terms as president that these things were planned implemented and 

formulated into the earth. Onama was involved in ). 

See “I Saw Satan's Manual for End Time Global Warfare!”:  https://youtu.be/fsFvV4QtaTE  

 

Article (3.9.22):  

Deleted web article recovered by The National Pulse reveals that former President Barack Obama 

spearheaded an agreement leading to the construction of biolabs handling “especially dangerous 

pathogens” in Ukraine. The news comes on the same day that Biden regime apparatchik Victoria 

Nuland told the U.S. Senate that the American government is concerned about biological research 

facilities falling into Russian hands as a result of the ongoing conflict in Eastern Europe. Originally 

https://youtu.be/fsFvV4QtaTE
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posted on June 18th, 2010, the article “Biolab Opens in Ukraine” details how Obama, while 

serving as an Illinois Senator (2005), helped negotiate a deal to build a level-3 bio-safety lab in the 

Ukrainian city of Odessa. 

(Of course, the USA has denied any wrong doing or accusations from the Russian government from 
its Ukraine invasion of 2022. The Russians released information to the media stating they had found 

documents and information, around USA bio weapons labs operating throughout the Ukraine and had 

destroyed several of them).  

See: 
https://www.lucianne.com/2022/03/09/exclusive_deleted_web_pages_show_obama_led_an_effort_to_

build_a_ukraine-based_biolab_handling_especially_dangerous_pathogens_80858.html  

See: https://www.reuters.com/world/russia-demands-us-explain-biological-programme-ukraine-2022-

03-09/  

See: https://strangesounds.org/2022/03/us-defense-documents-2010-biolab-opens-in-ukraine-plans-

for-the-facility-began-in-2005-with-senator-obama-who-acknowledges-seing-tubes-containing-

anthrax-and-other-dangerous-bioweapons-in-preside.htmlv  

We need to remember Obama is the beast of Rev 13:1-10, he prospers and operates through 

deception, lies and secret deceptive policies telling people what they want to hear, then doing the 

exact opposite behind the scenes a complete deceiver. Obama has 1063 documented lies that he has 
spoken in public and that’s just the ones they know about. As an example, under his watch nuclear 

weapons increased dramatically because of his policies even though he spoke against nuclear weapons 

winning a Nobel Peace prise. Obama also served as head chairman of the UN security council while 

being president of the USA, a complete conflict of interest. 

See: https://investortimes.com/freedomoutpost/1063-documented-examples-of-barack-obamas-lying-

lawbreaking-corruption-cronyism-hypocrisy-waste-etc/  

 

Article: 

On September 9, 2009, Barack Obama appointed himself Chairman of the United Nations Security 

Council for its September 24 meeting in New York, in lieu of U.S. Ambassador to the UN, Susan Rice. 

Despite constitutional language that prohibits a U.S. elected official from holding any international 

title, Obama presided over the global nuclear non-proliferation and disarmament talks on September 

24, bringing the U.S. one step closer to implementation of UN "Agenda 21."  

"Agenda 21," and its brother, the "Biodiversity Treaty," were presented to world leaders in 1992 at 

the UN's Earth Summit in Brazil. These treaties compel all governments to implement top-down 

control over housing, food production, energy, water, private property, education, population control, 
gun control, transportation, social welfare and medical care. While "Agenda 21," the UN blueprint 

for global transformation, appeared to be drafted for the purpose of creating sustainable societies, 

and a healthy planet, political, cultural, and media leaders have hidden the lies behind its doomsday 

scenarios and fraudulent science, contrary facts and colossal costs. Additionally, the UN's 
Convention (i.e. treaty) on the Rights of the Child creates UN mandates on abortion, child rearing 

and government interference in families. 

See “As self-appointed Chairman, Obama to seal UN Agendas”:  

https://proliberty.com/observer/20091125.html  

See “President Obama Speaks at the Nunn-Lugar Cooperative Threat Reduction Symposium” 

https://youtu.be/1nwC3aMfC0Q  

https://www.lucianne.com/2022/03/09/exclusive_deleted_web_pages_show_obama_led_an_effort_to_build_a_ukraine-based_biolab_handling_especially_dangerous_pathogens_80858.html
https://www.lucianne.com/2022/03/09/exclusive_deleted_web_pages_show_obama_led_an_effort_to_build_a_ukraine-based_biolab_handling_especially_dangerous_pathogens_80858.html
https://www.reuters.com/world/russia-demands-us-explain-biological-programme-ukraine-2022-03-09/
https://www.reuters.com/world/russia-demands-us-explain-biological-programme-ukraine-2022-03-09/
https://strangesounds.org/2022/03/us-defense-documents-2010-biolab-opens-in-ukraine-plans-for-the-facility-began-in-2005-with-senator-obama-who-acknowledges-seing-tubes-containing-anthrax-and-other-dangerous-bioweapons-in-preside.htmlv
https://strangesounds.org/2022/03/us-defense-documents-2010-biolab-opens-in-ukraine-plans-for-the-facility-began-in-2005-with-senator-obama-who-acknowledges-seing-tubes-containing-anthrax-and-other-dangerous-bioweapons-in-preside.htmlv
https://strangesounds.org/2022/03/us-defense-documents-2010-biolab-opens-in-ukraine-plans-for-the-facility-began-in-2005-with-senator-obama-who-acknowledges-seing-tubes-containing-anthrax-and-other-dangerous-bioweapons-in-preside.htmlv
https://investortimes.com/freedomoutpost/1063-documented-examples-of-barack-obamas-lying-lawbreaking-corruption-cronyism-hypocrisy-waste-etc/
https://investortimes.com/freedomoutpost/1063-documented-examples-of-barack-obamas-lying-lawbreaking-corruption-cronyism-hypocrisy-waste-etc/
https://proliberty.com/observer/20091125.html
https://youtu.be/1nwC3aMfC0Q
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Article: 

The U.S. nuclear weapons complex is greatly expanding the production of fissile cores to levels not 

seen since the end of the Cold War three decades ago. The dramatic increase comes as part of a long-

term billion-dollar effort to renew the nuclear arsenal under President Barack Obama, who won the 
Nobel Peace Prize largely because of his promise to greatly reduce the nation’s stockpile of these 

weapons—a promise he has not kept. Instead, the Department of Energy, which oversees the nuclear 

weapons laboratories, is planning to produce 80 explosive plutonium cores—the key to every 
warhead—a year by 2030, according to The Guardian. The U.S. hasn’t needed this level of 

production since it was facing nuclear Armageddon with the former Soviet Union last century. Over 

the next decade, the federal government plans to spend $355 billion modernizing the nuclear arsenal 

even though there are 15,000 cores in reserve in a Texas facility. 

See: http://www.allgov.com/news/where-is-the-money-going/obama-increases-nuclear-weapons-

production-and-research-141027?news=854648  

If you do the research, you will find all sorts of worms and critters hiding in plain site as in recent 

times paedophile rings and child prostitution has been exposed in the elite ranks around the world, 

Jeffery Epstein the paedophile billionaire was a classic example of this exposure. The UN has its own 
security forces the blue helmets where hundreds of them have also been caught up in the midst of 

nations involved in child prostitution rings and crimes against humanity. It is Satan who is behind 

world dominating powerful organisations the UN is the Dragons seat of power. The UN has also 

promoted a Global Immigration Compact from the 2015 immigration crisis of the Middle East that 
took place under Obama. By 2018 we now have a UN immigration Global Compact agreement policy 

allowing millions of refugees mainly Muslim into other nations at the cost of those governments. 

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Child_sexual_abuse_by_UN_peacekeepers  

Mat 4:8-9  Again, the devil took Him up on an exceedingly high mountain, and showed Him all 

the kingdoms of the world and their glory. And he said to Him, "All these things I will give You 

if You will fall down and worship me." (NKJV) 

 

The UN in recent times since 2019 has been exposed with more evil intentions, through the “World 
Health Organisation” dictating to nations, mandated lock downs, mask wearing, mandated 

experimental vaccinations destroying economies and human rights based on illegitimate science. The 

UN draconian rules against human rights override the Nuremberg Code from its own laws by 
mandating experimental Covid 19 injections, gene therapy vaccines as a direct attack upon nations 

and populations. Someone behind the scenes is pursuing these things using the Dragons seat of power. 

The UN also wants to push a great “Reset” as declared by “Claus Swab” an agenda against mankind. 

As of March 2022, 64.5% of the world’s population has now received at least one dose of an 

experimental Covid 19 vaccine that has caused hundreds of thousands of injuries worldwide.  

See the chart on next few pages of worldwide vaccinations, the yellow is very few doses the light 

green is 1 -2 doses, going into the dark green over entire populations with up to three doses per 100 

people. As one can now see the entire world has come under a mandated agenda by the UN over 
seeing international leaders giving them a script to follow to vaccinate entire populations with an 

experimental jab, a mass human experiment (depopulation/ sterilization?) against human rights. This 

is the very thing the corrupted UN was originally set up to protect nations from, a repeat of the abuses 
of what the Nazis did to humans in WW2 with experimental medical procedures. If one cannot see the 

comparisons here and where we are headed to under the UN evil agenda, one is having been fully put 

to sleep and brainwashed. 

 

http://www.allgov.com/departments/department-of-energy?detailsDepartmentID=565
http://www.allgov.com/news/where-is-the-money-going/obama-increases-nuclear-weapons-production-and-research-141027?news=854648
http://www.allgov.com/news/where-is-the-money-going/obama-increases-nuclear-weapons-production-and-research-141027?news=854648
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Child_sexual_abuse_by_UN_peacekeepers
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See: https://ourworldindata.org/covid-vaccinations 

 

          

 

Lets take a look into the origins of the seat of the Dragon the UN, the below section was taken from 

book of “Revelations Unsealed” chapter 20 “The Holy Roman Empire re-born 2009”. 

 

The feet and toes (Dan 2:42) the “Holy Roman” Empire last days seat of the Dragon the UN 

 

The prophecy for this section comes from Dan 2:40-45. 

https://ourworldindata.org/covid-vaccinations
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Dan 2:40-45  And the fourth kingdom shall be as strong as iron, inasmuch as iron breaks in pieces 

and shatters everything; and like iron that crushes, that kingdom will break in pieces and crush 

all the others.  Whereas you saw the feet and toes, partly of potter's clay and partly of iron, the 

kingdom shall be divided; yet the strength of the iron shall be in it, just as you saw the iron mixed 

with ceramic clay. And as the toes of the feet were partly of iron and partly of clay, so the kingdom 

shall be partly strong and partly fragile. As you saw iron mixed with ceramic clay, they will mingle 

with the seed of men; but they will not adhere to one another, just as iron does not mix with clay.  

And in the days of these kings the God of heaven will set up a kingdom which shall never be 

destroyed; and the kingdom shall not be left to other people; it shall break in pieces and consume 

all these kingdoms, and it shall stand forever. Inasmuch as you saw that the stone was cut out of 

the mountain without hands, and that it broke in pieces the iron, the bronze, the clay, the silver, 

and the gold the great God has made known to the king what will come to pass after this. The 

dream is certain, and its interpretation is sure."  (NKJV) 

The Dan 2:40-45 prophecy speaks about how the fourth and last Roman Empire (Legs of Iron) consists 

of two parts it then morphs into the Holy Roman Empire (Dan 2:42 feet of Iron and clay) to be ultimately 
in power prior to Christ’s return. The Roman Empire the first part of this Roman Empire was in full 

power prior to and after Christ’s birth from 146 BC to 284 AD. Up until 313 AD Christians were under 

constant Roman Persecution until Constantine signed the treaty of Milan in 313 AD protecting 
Christians in Rome, this started a merger of Rome and Roman Christians that eventually formed the 

mixed (Christianity/Paganism idolatry) false Roman Catholic religious system.  

The actual Holy Roman Empire came into being officially a world power on December 25th 800 AD 

when King Charlemagne was anointed by Pope Leo 3rd as the first Holy Roman Emperor. The depiction 

of the feet made of iron and clay represents the Holy Roman Empire coming onto the world scene as a 
church and state political power (Rev 17) the one (true church) will not adhere to the other (false 

political) as a state of opposition no true unity. This Holy Roman Empire would be here at Christ’s 

return, He then destroys this last Empire. The Rev 13 beast and false prophet appear out of this last 
Holy Roman Empire in the end of days, prior to the great and dreadful day of the Lord the 7th Trumpet 

of God’s wrath. 

The Holy Roman Empire (Latin: Sacrum Romanum Imperium; German: Heiliges Römisches Reich) 

was a multi-ethnic complex of territories in Western and Central Europe that developed during the 

Early Middle Ages and continued until its dissolution in 1806 during the Napoleonic Wars. The largest 
territory of the empire after 962 was the Kingdom of Germany, though it also came to include the 

neighbouring Kingdom of Bohemia, the Kingdom of Burgundy, the Kingdom of Italy, and numerous 

other territories. 

On 25 December 800, Pope Leo III crowned the Frankish king Charlemagne as Emperor, reviving the 
title (Emperor over the Roman Empire, the Holy Roman Empire term was not used until the 13th century) 

in Western Europe, more than three centuries after the fall of the earlier ancient Western Roman Empire 

in 476. The title continued in the Carolingian family until 888 and from 896 to 899, after which it was 

contested by the rulers of Italy in a series of civil wars until the death of the last Italian claimant, 

Berengar I, in 924.  

The title was revived again in 962 when Otto I was crowned emperor, fashioning himself as the 

successor of Charlemagne and beginning a continuous existence of the empire for over eight centuries. 

Some historians refer to the coronation of Charlemagne as the origin of the empire, while others prefer 
the coronation of Otto I as its beginning. Scholars generally concur, however, in relating an evolution 

of the institutions and principles constituting the empire, describing a gradual assumption of the 

imperial title and role. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Latin_language
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/German_language
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_Europe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Central_Europe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Early_Middle_Ages
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Napoleonic_Wars
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kingdom_of_Germany
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kingdom_of_Bohemia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kingdom_of_Arles
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kingdom_of_Italy_(Holy_Roman_Empire)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_Leo_III
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kings_of_the_Franks
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charlemagne
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carolingian_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_Europe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fall_of_the_Roman_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_Roman_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carolingian_dynasty
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Berengar_I_of_Italy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Otto_I
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The exact term "Holy Roman Empire" was not used until the 13th century, but the concept of translation  

imperii, the notion that he—the sovereign ruler—held supreme power inherited from the ancient 

emperors of Rome, was fundamental to the prestige of the emperor. The office of Holy Roman Emperor 
was traditionally elective, although frequently controlled by dynasties. The mostly German prince-

electors, the highest-ranking noblemen of the empire, usually elected one of their peers as "King of the 

Romans", and he would later be crowned emperor by the Pope; the tradition of papal coronations was 

discontinued in the 16th century.  

     

The Holy Roman Empire on the eve of the French Revolution, 1789 & coat of arms 1792-1804 

The empire never achieved the extent of political unification as was formed to the west in France, 

evolving instead into a decentralized, limited elective monarchy composed of hundreds of sub-units: 
kingdoms, principalities, duchies, counties, prince-bishoprics, Free Imperial Cities, and other domains. 

The power of the emperor was limited, and while the various princes, lords, bishops, and cities of the 

empire were vassals who owed the emperor their allegiance, they also possessed an extent of privileges 
that gave them de facto independence within their territories. Emperor Francis II dissolved the empire 

on 6 August 1806 following the creation of the Confederation of the Rhine by emperor Napoleon I the 

month before.  

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Holy_Roman_Empire  

It seemed Napoleon’s arrest of Francis 11, the last Holy Roman Emperor in 1798 ended the Holy Roman 

Empire. At the time the French army entered Rome and arrested the Pope through one of Napoleons 
leading generals. The last Pope crowned Holy Roman Emperor Francis 11 ruled the Holy Roman 

Empire from 1792 then resigned in 1806, the Holy Roman Empire seemed to be finished as a power all 

inquisitions also ceased. But the end of an Empire was not the case the Roman Catholic religion and 
the Vatican Papacy still thrived independently after 1806. Then 113 years later the Vatican gained 

independence as its own nation state in 1929 under the Lateran Treaty signed by Benito Mussolini and 

Cardinal Pietro Gasparri who represented the Vatican and Pope Pius X1.  

This recognized Vatican City as an independent state, the Vatican had now become its own nation state 

(Church and state rulership/Kingship). The Popes then became Pope Kings over their own kingdom 
(see chapter 40) no longer having a Holy Roman Emperor of royal blood. The Holy Roman Empire 

Papal head as a power was re-established now having Papal Kingship creating in essence their own 

royalty as priests/Popes in the political arena of the world. This 1929 Lateran Treaty boosted the Papacy 
into establishing the Pope as the leader of a new Holy Roman Empire bringing us into the last days we 

now live. The Pope is now recognized by leaders all around the world as if they were royalty, to be even 

given such honour. The Papacy has gone from being semi Christian and serving to being served as God 

on Earth. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/13th_century
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Translatio_imperii
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Translatio_imperii
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rome
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Holy_Roman_Emperor
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Prince-electors
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Prince-electors
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/King_of_the_Romans
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/King_of_the_Romans
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/16th_century
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/French_Revolution
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/France
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_states_in_the_Holy_Roman_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/King
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Principality
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Duchy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/County
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Prince-bishop
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Free_Imperial_City
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Vassal
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Francis_II,_Holy_Roman_Emperor
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dissolution_of_the_Holy_Roman_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Confederation_of_the_Rhine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Napoleon
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Holy_Roman_Empire
https://www.bing.com/search?q=Pietro+Gasparri&filters=sid%3a8a4edee4-da57-fcee-9bcc-3dd0231ba5ac&form=ENTLNK
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The Papacy royal enthronement Kingship between golden Cherubim 

What was needed now to further consolidate influence and power for the Vatican was unification of 

nation states of the Holy Roman Empire, as had been in the past under Holy Roman Emperors. With 

the devastation of WW1 and WW2 this goal was realized through Winston Churchill who emphasized 
“We need European Unity (EU) or Russia and America would become the future super states”. 

Winston Churchill gave the call for a “United States of Europe” (now taking place from 2009) he 

also had a vision of a one world government. Churchill became one of the founders of the modern 
European Union (Holy Roman Empire nations). As we progress in this chapter towards the end you 

will see the re –birth in modern times (2009) of the unity and strength of the Holy Roman Empire 

(New World Order of governance and unity of the nations). 

   

It was Prime Minister Churchill who announced in June 1940 the ‘Declaration of Union’ between 

Great Britain and France. With the full backing of his Cabinet, Churchill stated, ‘The two governments 

declare that France and Great Britain shall no longer be two nations, but one Franco-British Union… 
Every citizen of France will enjoy immediately citizenship of Great Britain; every British subject will 

become a citizen of France.’ 

See: https://eu-rope.ideasoneurope.eu/2013/11/10/winston-churchill-a-founder-of-the-european-

union/ 

Just to solidify things a bit further it was after WW2 the second Trumpet that three world leaders 

Roosevelt, Churchill and Stalin knowingly or unknowingly set the stage for this New World Order 
attempt to come about. The whole world was now positioned to be trampled Dan 7:7 by an agenda to 

be torn to pieces under the influence of socialism a tyranny for the rich elite Club of Rome to try to 

control the nations through the strategy of released chaos conflict and fear. 

http://www.ibiblio.org/pha/policy/1940/1940-06-16d.html
https://eu-rope.ideasoneurope.eu/2013/11/10/winston-churchill-a-founder-of-the-european-union/
https://eu-rope.ideasoneurope.eu/2013/11/10/winston-churchill-a-founder-of-the-european-union/
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New World Order UN dragon seat of controlled power 

President Franklin D Roosevelt (FDR March 4th 1933 – April 12th 1945) the 32nd president of America 
was a democrat he designed what many state to be New World Order symbols on the back of the 

American one dollar bill. Under an all seeing occultist eye and pyramid, it says in Latin “Novus Ordo 

Seclorhum” (New Order World) or “New Order of the Ages” hence the “New World Order”. 
President Franklin D Roosevelt dreamed of a New World Order as others after him also did. At the end 

of WW2 with Yalta Conference in February 1945 Roosevelt along with Churchill (minor partner) made 

agreements with Russia handing Stalin everything he wanted believing Stalin would honour their 

agreement.  

Stalin was as bad as Hitler he had murdered millions (20-60 million) of his own citizens and had other 
plans, so Stalin divided Germany and the Berlin wall was erected. Stalin also took Poland , Hungary, 

Romania, Albania, Czechoslovakia , Bulgaria,  Austria, North Korea, parts of the Japanese Islands and 

Vienna stripping them of all industrial equipment making them soviet puppet regimes creating the 
Soviet Empire of Europe to expand his control and socialism agenda. Stalin also handed over Japanese 

military equipment to mainland China strengthening socialism their after WW2 ended all thanks to 

FDR. The 1945 Yalta agreements determined the fate of continents’ overseeing hundreds of millions in 
their countries all signed by FDR and his executive order powers. After WW2 Churchill who also had 

a vision of a NWO future world government, went on to lay the foundations for the creation of the EU 

predominantly made up of Holy Roman Empire nations also known as “The United States of Europe” 

now a modern powerful political and economic trading block connected to the UN and Vatican.  

See: http://eu-rope.ideasoneurope.eu/2013/11/10/winston-churchill-a-founder-of-the-european-union/    

The main part of this FDR, Stalin and Churchill 1945 Yalta plan was the creation of the United Nations 
a police force for the world to be controlled by the USA, Russia (Stalin socialism killed 20-60 million), 

Britain, France and China (Mao socialism killed 65 million) a project of global social engineering. FDR 

was confident that the Yalta meeting had laid the groundwork for a “New World Order” which at the 
time only increased the power of China (Mao) and the new Soviet Empire of Europe (Stalin) influencing 

an agenda of socialism control over billions (the cold war) which we still see today being used through 

the UN by nations in charge, to create chaos in this modern world. The tools used through the UN to 

control the world would be through finances, economic sanctions, trade and military force hence the 
UN Security Council/NATO/UN Blue helmets military, the World Banks UN International Monetary 

Fund (IMF) and the UN World Trade Organisation (WHO Socialist Agenda 2030).  

See: https://www.nato.int/cps/en/natohq/topics_50321.htm  

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Protection_Force  

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Monetary_Fund  

See: https://www.imf.org/en/About/Factsheets/Sheets/2016/07/27/15/31/IMF-World-Bank  

See: https://www.wto.org/english/thewto_e/coher_e/wto_un_e.htm  

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Security_Council  

See: https://docs.wto.org/dol2fe/Pages/SS/directdoc.aspx?filename=q:/WT/GC/W10.pdf&Open=True  

See: https://www.wto.org/english/thewto_e/coher_e/wto_un_e.htm  

See: https://www.aier.org/article/fdr-and-stalin-planned-the-future-of-the-world/    

Then recently came the new Global Police Force set into play in agreement with the UN and USA under 

Obama’s administration (Rev 13:1-10 beast) with vice President Joe Biden (president in 2020) and 

http://eu-rope.ideasoneurope.eu/2013/11/10/winston-churchill-a-founder-of-the-european-union/
https://www.nato.int/cps/en/natohq/topics_50321.htm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Protection_Force
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Monetary_Fund
https://www.imf.org/en/About/Factsheets/Sheets/2016/07/27/15/31/IMF-World-Bank
https://www.wto.org/english/thewto_e/coher_e/wto_un_e.htm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Security_Council
https://docs.wto.org/dol2fe/Pages/SS/directdoc.aspx?filename=q:/WT/GC/W10.pdf&Open=True
https://www.wto.org/english/thewto_e/coher_e/wto_un_e.htm
https://www.aier.org/article/fdr-and-stalin-planned-the-future-of-the-world/
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Attorney general Loretta Lynch. This was set into play in October 2015 through the disguise of the 

Strong Cities Network with intentions it would encompass America and the globe, this was until Trump 

appeared messing up their plans.   

See: https://www.breitbart.com/politics/2015/10/02/obama-administration-and-un-announce-global-

police-force-to-fight-extremism-in-u-s/    

FDR was a well known Freemason as many other presidents have also been. FDR won 4 USA elections 

he was in power for 12 years until he died 3 months into his fourth term on April 12th 1945 just after 

the Yalta meetings with Stalin and Churchill, he was superseded by the 33rd President Harry S Truman. 
FDR also initiated the development of the first Atomic bomb used on Japan in the second Trumpet of 

Rev 8:8-12 (1938-1945) to end the war. As said FDR set up the United Nations along with Winston 

Churchill, Stalin and other world leaders after the Second World War. The United Nations was to 

become the New World Order organisation seat of power.  

The demonically influenced Babylonian United Nations is against Israel and Christians it has been since 
its founding’s. The Holy Roman Empire (Dan 2) Vatican of Rev 17 has huge influence through the UN 

with its ten horns (Club of Rome/WTO 10 Trade Unions covering all nations). The UN also wants to 

disarm all the nations using a single security council to control the nations truly an end times Babylonian 
system (a Nimrod tower of Babylon reconstruction) of control over world finances world trade and 

military Rev 18 (agenda 2030). 

Contrary to end times theories and false doctrines about a coming one world government, one 3rd of 

mankind being killed 2.5 billion plus, a 3rd Temple in Israel, a 7 year antichrist period, an antichrist one 

world ruler declaring he is God from some third temple in Israel, a 7 year peace treaty between Israel 
and Palestine or the rapture pre/post or mid trib theory none of this is the truth it’s confusion all guess 

work labelled as theories that a lot take as truth. Nowhere in end time’s prophecy does it state there will 

be a final one world government coming with a one world ruler over seeing that government hence the 
antichrist beast. Nowhere does it state there is a 7 year reign of the antichrist as he signs a peace treaty 

for Israel or a third temple built or the saints are taken away into heaven out of tribulation, it’s all false 

teaching do your own research. Many of these false theory teachings are Jesuit based twisted doctrines 

of men.  

Scripture lets us know there is a final 4th world empire known historically as Rome which has now 
morphed into the Holy Roman Empire. This final empire is defeated by Christ at his second coming; 

this empire has been in play since the implosion of corrupt Rome around 470AD (1500 years). In these 

last days they will try to set up a New World Order to control all free democratic nations but will fail. 
God doesn’t allow this to happen we see in scripture after the Rev 13:5-7 “ 42 month war against the 

saints” who became martyrs of Christ Rev 6:10 (this final shedding of the saints blood cries out for Him 

to move). Gods Kingdom then begins to invade the Earth Dan 7:22 harvesting billions of souls through 
His spiritual Glory in His saints on Earth now having dominion all the way to Armageddon Rev 16:16, 

Ez 38 and 39, Rev 11:1-3, Zech 14:2 final war against Israel.  

The 3rd of mankind being killed is in the region of the final conflicts leading to war along the Euphrates 

River in the Middle East as found in the 6th bowl and 6th Trumpet ending with WW3 Armageddon 

against Israel. This is not a doom and gloom 2.5 billion wiped out in the world’s nations that’s false 
doctrine. God did not come to destroy the world but to save it Luke 9:56, He has a great revival harvest 

of Earth’s souls before He returns, He will not be denied that promise. The days of Islam are over (God 

will save those who desire of Ishmael) the days of the UN dragons seat are limited and finished as well 
Gids Kingdom is coming. The last Holy Roman Empire (1500 years old) is destroyed by the rock of 

Dan 2, that rock is Christ Jesus a simple but powerful plan.  

The end times word Apocalypse simply means the unveiling of or revealing of Christ to the nations this 

is prepared through His bride prior to His return in the midst of great darkness (Is 60) turmoil and chaos. 

https://www.breitbart.com/politics/2015/10/02/obama-administration-and-un-announce-global-police-force-to-fight-extremism-in-u-s/
https://www.breitbart.com/politics/2015/10/02/obama-administration-and-un-announce-global-police-force-to-fight-extremism-in-u-s/
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Contrary to false end times theories of utter destruction, God once again shakes the heavens and the 

Earth (Haggai 2:6-7) He pours out His Glory to wake up the nations (Joel 3:9-16) to the reality of who 

He truly is giving the last generations the choice of destruction or life in Himself . This is no different 
to Elijah on Mount Carmel (1 Kings 18:16-45) a showdown between spiritual forces. God does cut the 

time short because of His elect saints on the Earth at end of the final Great Tribulation against Israel 

(Math 24:22 and Rom 9:27-28) unless no flesh survives (Goes nuclear). In Rev 17 it states the ten horns 
(economic horns WTO/UN ten economic trade unions) make war against the Lamb but He overcomes 

them, the feet made of Iron and clay won’t adhere to one another Dan 2.  

In Rev 18 it states that this end time’s antichrist system of Babylon fails it falls worldwide economic 

collapse happens. The Babylonian system of the United Nations of the Vatican just as the tower of 

Babylon Gen 11:1-9 are destroyed by God, they will not have their way. In Rev 7 and Rev 14:14-16 
along with Joel 2 and 3 God states a worldwide harvest of souls is coming in the last days. In Dan 7:22 

God sits down in the courts of heaven and takes the beasts dominion away forever at the end of the war 

against the saints. He then gives favour to the saints (Dan 7:22 Trump was assign post) who take 
dominion during that time over nations (Rev 14:14-16, Joel 2 and 3) through a worldwide revival move 

of His Glory.  

This all comes after the war against the saints Rev 13:5-7, 42nd month ends (June 2013 - Jan 2017) the 

saints begin then to inherit the greatness of the kingdoms under the whole heaven on Earth 
overcoming and coming against the antichrist spirits dominion of this world empowered by His Glory. 

As in the beginning God said to Adam and Eve take dominion over all the Earth (Gen 1:26-28) in the 

end God empowers His ecclesia (living Holy Spirit filled Bride) to take dominion over the Earth over 

the nations again, the two witnesses are the pinnacle of that spiritual authority and dominion as a final 

witness to all nations of Jesus being the one true God. 

The 3rd of mankind being killed is in the region of the final conflicts leading to war along the Euphrates 

River in the Middle East as found in the 6th bowl and 6th Trumpet ending with WW3 Armageddon 

against Israel. This is not a doom and gloom 2.5 billion wiped out in the world’s nations that’s false 
doctrine. God did not come to destroy the world but to save it Luke 9:56, He has a great revival harvest 

of Earth’s souls before He returns, He will not be denied that promise. The days of Islam are over (God 

will save those who desire of Ishmael) the days of the UN dragons seat are limited and finished as well 

Gods Kingdom is coming. The last Holy Roman Empire (1500 years old) is destroyed by the rock of 

Dan 2, that rock is Christ Jesus a simple but powerful plan.  

The end times word Apocalypse simply means the unveiling of or revealing of Christ to the nations this 

is prepared through His bride prior to His return in the midst of great darkness (Is 60) turmoil and chaos. 

Contrary to false end times theories of utter destruction, God once again shakes the heavens and the 
Earth (Haggai 2:6-7) He pours out His Glory to wake up the nations (Joel 3:9-16) to the reality of who 

He truly is giving the last generations the choice of destruction or life in Himself . This is no different 

to Elijah on Mount Carmel (1 Kings 18:16-45) a showdown between spiritual forces. God does cut the 

time short because of His elect saints on the Earth at end of the final Great Tribulation against Israel 
(Math 24:22 and Rom 9:27-28) unless no flesh survives (Goes nuclear). In Rev 17:12-14 it states the 

ten horns (economic horns WTO/UN ten economic trade unions) make war against the Lamb but He 

overcomes them, the feet made of Iron and clay won’t adhere to one another Dan 2.  

In Rev 18 it states that this end time’s antichrist system of Babylon fails it falls, worldwide economic 
collapse happens. The Babylonian system of the United Nations of the Vatican just as the tower of 

Babylon Gen 11:1-9 are destroyed by God, they will not have their way. In Rev 7 and Rev 14:14-16 

along with Joel 2 and 3 God states a worldwide harvest of souls is coming in the last days. In Dan 7:22 
God sits down in the courts of heaven and takes the beasts dominion away forever at the end of the war 

against the saints. He then gives favour to the saints (Dan 7:22 Trump was assign post) who take 
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dominion during that time over nations (Rev 14:14-16, Joel 2 and 3) through a worldwide revival move 

of His Glory.  

This all comes after the war against the saints Rev 13:5-7, 42nd month ends (June 2013 - Jan 2017) the 

saints begin then to inherit the greatness of the kingdoms under the whole heaven on Earth 
overcoming and coming against the antichrist spirits dominion of this world empowered by His Glory. 

As in the beginning God said to Adam and Eve take dominion over all the Earth (Gen 1:26-28) in the 

end God empowers His ecclesia (living Holy Spirit filled Bride) to take dominion over the Earth over 
the nations again, the two witnesses are the pinnacle of that spiritual authority and dominion as a final 

witness to all nations of Jesus being the one true God. 

The Rev 11 two witnesses walk in the fullness of that Glory and authority as a fully restored Adam 

testifying about Jesus Christ to the Church and un-churched with great signs and wonders until they are 

killed at the end of the 42 month Great Tribulation ending the 6th Trumpet 2rd woe known as 
Armageddon Rev 16:16. Donald Trump the 46th president of the USA was Gods sign post of favour to 

the saints that this was to begin on the Earth a new season through all the corruption, mark of the beast 

(Islamic) chaos and turmoil to prepare His Eph 5:27 bride to herald in His return to the nations. All of 
this comes in the 6th Trumpet, 6th bowl, 5th and 6th seal through the worldwide harvest Rev 14:14-16 

where certain billions of souls are saved even nations. 

Dan 7:21  "I was watching; and the same horn was making war against the saints, and prevailing 

against them,  until the Ancient of Days came, and a judgment was made in favor of the saints of 

the Most High, and the time came for the saints to possess the kingdom.  "Thus he said: 'The 

fourth beast shall be A fourth kingdom on earth, Which shall be different from all other 

kingdoms, And shall devour the whole earth, Trample it and break it in pieces. The ten horns are 

ten kings Who shall arise from this kingdom. And another shall rise after them; He shall be 

different from the first ones, And shall subdue three kings.   

He shall speak pompous words against the Most High, Shall persecute the saints of the Most High, 

And shall intend to change times and law. Then the saints shall be given into his hand For a time 

and times and half a time.  'But the court shall be seated, And they shall take away his dominion, 

To consume and destroy it forever. Then the kingdom and dominion, And the greatness of the 

kingdoms under the whole heaven, Shall be given to the people, the saints of the Most High. His 

kingdom is an everlasting kingdom, And all dominions shall serve and obey Him.'  (NKJV) 

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Franklin_D._Roosevelt  

      

 

1 January 1942 the name "United Nations" is coined. The name "United Nations", coined by United States 

President Franklin D. Roosevelt was first used in the Declaration by United Nations of 1 January 1942, 

during the Second World War, when representatives of 26 nations pledged their Governments to 
continue fighting together against the Axis Powers. 24 October 1945 the United Nations officially comes 

into existence. In 1945, representatives of 50 countries met in San Francisco at the United Nations 

Conference on International Organization to draw up the United Nations Charter.  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Franklin_D._Roosevelt
https://www.un.org/en/sections/history-united-nations-charter/1942-declaration-united-nations/index.html
http://www.unmultimedia.org/photo/detail/313/0031319.html
https://www.un.org/en/sections/history-united-nations-charter/1945-san-francisco-conference/index.html
https://www.un.org/en/sections/history-united-nations-charter/1945-san-francisco-conference/index.html
https://www.un.org/en/charter-united-nations/index.html
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Those delegates deliberated on the basis of proposals worked out by the representatives of China, the 

Soviet Union, the United Kingdom and the United States at Dumbarton Oaks, United States in 

August-October 1944. The Charter was signed on 26 June 1945 by the representatives of the 50 

countries. Poland, which was not represented at the Conference, signed it later and became one of the 
original 51 Member States. The United Nations officially came into existence on 24 October 1945, 

when the Charter had been ratified by China, France, the Soviet Union, the United Kingdom, the 

United States and by a majority of other signatories. United Nations Day is celebrated on 24 October 

each year. 

See: https://www.un.org/en/sections/history/history-united-nations/index.html 

 

From the brief information in this chapter we can now begin to see this UN seat of power is corrupt,  

absolute power corrupts absolutely the nature of fallen man is the beast/Satan, antichrist in nature. The 

UN consists of 193 soveriegn state nations, it is not a Christian organisation, it is against christians 

and the Bride of Christ, basic human rights and God given freedoms. The UN is the dragons seat of 

power in this end times generation one 3rd of the UN is now made up of Muslim nations. Through the 

UN socialism and Islam have converged, the UN wants to implement a great reset upon the world of 

socialism (the rich free and the poor slaves). The UN wants a new Global World Order to tax the 

world to be run by unelected official elites, controlling the masses through Marxist socialism. Like the 

tower of babylon this NWO baylonial system will fall and be crushed as found in Rev 18,. This is 

done by Jesus Himslef the rock of ages and His governmental authority at His second coming wrath. 

See: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations  
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